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Dear School Owners and Financial Aid Personnel,
RGM MEMO SEPTEMBER 16, 2019

An Electronic Announcement  was posted on September 9, 2019, with the subject line “ End of Federal Fiscal Year 2019- Impact on Funds availability for Campus-Based, Pell Grant, Iraq and Afghanistan Service Grant, TEACH Grant, and Direct Loan Programs (G5 and COD system)”. The federal fiscal year for the Department of Education ends on Monday, September 30, 2019. Some of the Department’s core financial systems, including G5, will be on a modified processing schedule while the Department finalizes its processing and accounting for fiscal year 2019. These modifications will impact how the COD system will process financial data and when schools can obtain funds for the federal student aid programs, please see below:

9 P.M. (ET) on Monday, September 30, 2019 through 5 P.M. (ET) on Tuesday, October 1, 2019- The G5 website will not be available. Schools will not be able to draw down or refund Campus-Based, Federal Pell Grant, Iraq and Afghanistan Service Grant, TEACH Grant, or Direct Loan Funds during this period. Schools will be able to draw down or refund cash under their existing authorizations once G5 re-opens. Monday, September 30, 2019 through Tuesday, October 1, 2019- The COD system will accept Pell Grant, Iraq and Afghanistan Service Grant, TEACH grant, and Direct Loan records. However, after 8 A.M. (ET) on Monday, September 30, 2019, Current Funding Level changes (as a result of actual disbursements) and funding will not be processed until G5 re-opens. 

All actual disbursements need to be printed in the RGM system by Wednesday, September 25, 2019 no later than 2 P.M. Pacific time in order to make sure the disbursements are sent on time and that the funds are received. Below we have included the link to the Electronic Announcement. 

Please copy and paste link to your browser:

https://ifap.ed.gov/eannouncements/090919EndFedFY2019ImpactFundsAvail.html
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